WCRA Minutes from the July 7, 2000 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by the President, Joe, N9WRO, and introductions were made by the board and all attendees. Dawn Klingensmith, the Wheaton reporter for the Naperville Sun was in attendance. A motion was made and accepted to approve the minutes of the April meeting. Vice-President, Janie, KB9RTQ, is on the road so Kurt, KB9RTO, stepped in. Tonight’s program will be a demonstration of PSK31 given by Robert. Augusts program will be on QRP, participation is being sought. Secretary, Robert, N2EFT, announced the location of the club’s website and email reflector. Treasurer, John W9LQL, gave a report of the club’s financial condition. Custodian, Kurt, KB9RTO, is seeking donation of some AA batteries for club test equipment which, he mentioned, may be borrowed by club members. Kurt is also looking for a home for the clubs Field Day satellite rotor. Membership was reported by John, W9LQL, two new members were voted in at this meeting. Health and Welfare, Harry, W9AXI, reported that he has not been able to reach Ron but believes that he is doing better. Public Service, Joe, N9WRO,  gave a report on the July 4th parade in Wheaton. RAB, Don, N9NYX, reported that the problem with the 220 may be heat related. Don also reminded club members that we should encourage non-members using the clubs repeaters, to join the club. The phone line to the packet repeater can probably be removed since control is done on the air. A site is till being sought for a six meter repeater. RFI, Greg, WA9GYI, asked about a response to his previous questions. Joe, N9WRO, said that he will respond. Public Relations, Eileen, N9TWS, has copies of the article on Pat from the Glen Ellyn News. Eileen will be developing a media data base. There will be a feature on Janie, KB9RTQ, in the near future. Dale, NJ9E, is working on a poster that can be used for club displays in various locations as needed. Truck, Steve, KB9TCD, reported that some PM is scheduled for the vehicle and it will be ready for the next event. The truck has been re-lettered for a much improved look. Field Day, Dale, NJ9E, reported that W9CCU was on the air as 10A, and the unofficial total is 3906 Q’s for 12,372 points. A motion was made and accepted to accept the Committee reports. Old Business: A vote was taken to increase dues 50% to $26, and the fee for new members has been eliminated. The vote was unanimous in favor of the increase. New Business: Executive board approval is now needed only for non-routine expenses. The meeting was adjourned at 20:30. Refreshments and a presentation on PSK31.

